
 
 

 

 

                Prayer Letter – August 2021 
 

Dear Praying Friends, 

 

One of the great preachers of “The Great Awakening”, Jonathon 

Edwards, once made the following statement about prayer.  He 

said, “Prayer is the means by which God fulfills his will on 

earth.” If God’s will is done on this earth, it will be because 

somebody prayed.  Thank you for your prayers for the missionaries 

in South America as they labor to win souls for Christ. 

 

PRAY FOR THE WAY BAPTIST CHURCH IN ECUADOR 

Camilo and his wife Mariela arrived in Quito, Ecuador this past 

June and they have been working hard to get everything in place to 

begin The Way Baptist Church.  Recently, on opening day, they 

had 24 adults and 11 children in attendance.  Camilo and his wife 

Mariela are both busy planting seeds of God’s Word in the hearts 

of the people of the community, and they are also conducting 

discipleship classes with new converts.  The Lord willing, I will 

be traveling down on October the 7th to help and encourage 

them in the work of the Lord.  Please join us in praying for this 

young couple as they labor for the Lord in Quito, Ecuador.   

 

STILL KNOCKING ON THE DOOR / NOVA ESPERANÇA 

As you know from our recent prayer letters, Pastor Valcides and a 

team of Brazilian pastors were denied entry into the Uaupés River, 

where they were hoping to conduct an evangelistic campaign in a 

very needy area called Nova Esperança.  Pastor Alberto recently 

reported that these governmental officials are continuing 

to block access to the river.  Last week Pastor Valcides 

informed me that they have formulated another plan to 

get the Gospel to the folks of this needy community.   

There is a student at the Bible Institute in Nazaré do Rio 

Cubate, and he is from Nova Esperança.  His name is 

Rafael, and the plan is that he and Pastor Alberto will go 

together and, hopefully, gain access to the Uaupés.  

Please join us in praying that the Lord would open this 

door according to His will.   

 

Our prayer is that the Lord would continue to bless your 

labor for Him! 
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